PA 12-155 Workgroup 3 — Municipal options to address phosphorus reduction in receiving waters
August 12, 2014, 9:00 AM Meeting Notes

Attendees: Fred Andes (via phone), Sarah Cwikla, Rowland Denny (Co-chair), Tim Dupuis, Mike LeClaire,
Dennis Setzko, Steve Seigal (via phone) and Dennis Waz (Co-chair).

Meeting notes from the June meeting: M/S to approve: Sarah Cwikla/Dennis Setzko. Motion passed.
CASE is on track to submit their report to Workgroup 2 on September 15, 2014.

Workgroup 1 is looking to provide their report by October or November 2014.

DEEP has a seasonal that should be able to help with data collection.

There was a comment that the data in the table was all over the place. A much larger database would likely be
needed. Otherwise, utilizing estimates as has been done in the Lake Champlain report may be necessary.

Tim Dupuis asked that the data table be sent to the group in excel format.

WERF data will be checked on by Rowland.

Steve stated that he would look to some of the manufacturers for capital and operational costs.
Fred stated he would look into real data from Illinois.

Sarah asked if the DEEP could fund point source case studies as well as non-point BMPs. Rowland will
inquire.

The question was asked as to how has the increased level of treatment at WPCFs in the Quinnipiac and
Naugatuck Rivers impacted the in-stream concentrations. Also, were any changes in benthic invertebrates
documented.

Old business — none.

New business — none.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, September 9" from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM in conference room 6A at
DEEP headquarters. Future meetings will continue on the second Tuesday of the month from 9:00 AM to
11:00 AM.

M/S to approve adjourning at 9:39 AM: Tim Dupuis/Sarah Cwikla, motion passed.

If you have any questions, please contact Rowland Denny at 860-424-3749 or rowland.denny@ct.gov.
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